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Dear Parents/Guardians,

As we journey through the season of Lent, it's a time of
reflection, repentance, and renewal for our Christian
community. We've been exploring ways to deepen our spiritual
connection and grow in compassion and empathy towards
others.
It's poignant to recognise that our Muslim brothers and sisters
have embarked on their own sacred journey with the
commencement of Ramadan. Just as we fast, pray, and seek
to strengthen our relationship with God during Lent, our Muslim
friends will be observing fasting, engaging in acts of charity,
and dedicating themselves to spiritual reflection during this
holy month.
The similarities between Lent and Ramadan are profound. Both
seasons invite us to contemplate the importance of self-
discipline, compassion, and gratitude. They remind us of our
shared humanity and the universal values that unite us as a
diverse Ursuline community.
I'm delighted to announce an upcoming Iftar event on
Thursday, 21st March. Led by Mrs. Ahmed and the Islamic
Society, this event will provide an opportunity for our 6th form
students to experience the breaking of the fast, learn about the
significance of Ramadan, and strengthen bonds of friendship
across faith traditions.  I’m very much looking forward to this.
Wishing you all a blessed continuation of Lent and a
meaningful Ramadan to our Muslim families.

 
Fiona Stone headteacher@uai.org.uk

Year 8 Progress Meeting
Monday 22 April 2024

4.30 - 7.00p.m.

Parent Coffee Morning 3
Wednesday 22 May 2024 

9.00 – 10.00a.m. 

Art, Music & Drama Exhibition
Wednesday 26 June 2024

4.00 - 6.00p.m.

Year 6/7 New Entrants’ Meeting
Wednesday 26 June 2024

6.00 - 7.00p.m.

Year 11 Prom
Thursday 27 June 2024

7.00 - 11.00p.m.

Year 6 into Year 7 Transfer Day
Thursday 4 July 2024
8.40a.m. - 3.20op.m.

Music Showcase
Tuesday 9 July 2024

6.00 - 7.30p.m.

Sports Day
Friday 12 July 2024

mailto:headteacher@uai.org.uk
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Chaplaincy News
Pope Francis@Pontifex – 15th March 2024

God loved us first. He waited for us. He keeps loving us. This is our identity and our
strength: we are God’s beloved.

Sixth Form News, Pages 12 - 13

Careers News, Page 14

Free School Meals, Page 15

Extra-Curricular Clubs, Page 16

Developing Healthy Sleep
Patterns, Page 17

Forward in Joy – 366 days with Angela Merici – Daily words of wisdom
from our patron saint

March: Vigilance
15th March: Every type of evil must be resisted.
16th March: Consider that we live in the midst of snares and dangers.
17th March: Greater labors and dangers may be involved when the undertaking is of
greater value.
18th March: My Lord, keep my affections and my senses safe.
19th March: Watch over them as most vigilant shepherds and good servants.
20th March: Do your duty, correcting them with love and charity.
21st March: Receive my every thought, word and deed, finally, everything of mine,
interior as well as exterior.



Chaplaincy News





Geography News

This week year 9 students attended the Humanities London Docklands trip. As part of the
trip they completed some geography fieldwork investigating the impact of the change
that has taken place seeing the area change from the largest port in the world in the
19th century to an area of decline in the 20th century to the centre of finance it is today.
As part of their fieldwork they completed environmental surveys, land use surveys and
interviewed members of the public to find some interesting results! The students then
went to the London Docklands Museum, where they discovered information linking to
their history lessons about the Docklands historical role in the slave trade and how the
area was affected during the Blitz. They also learned more about the redevelopment of
the area by the London Docklands Development Corporation. This was an excellent
learning experience for the students to experience Geography and History outside of the
classroom. 
Kirpa 9.T : “I found today really interesting! I learnt more about how important this area
was in the past and the connections it has to other countries around the world. I
especially liked the museum as there was so much to see. Sailortown was my favourite
part, it is an area that looks like what the Docklands would have been like during the
Victorian Era.”
The London Docklands is a free museum and has weekly free talks – I recommend a visit
over Easter if you’ve not been before!

Ms Colder, Head of Humanities



Ms Finlay, Librarian

Library News

We have launched the annual sponsored read
for our Year 7, 8 & 9 students. Not only is this a
great way to encourage students to relax and
read for pleasure but the proceeds go to helping
children and young adults who are in hospital,
often for long stretches.  
Each student is asked to choose what they want
to read and to return the sponsorship card with
a minimum of £1 from now until after the Easter
holidays. As this is the time of Lent and
Ramadan, students can donate the money they
would normally spend on sweets and treats. In
addition, adults are invited to sponsor their
daughter. Amazingly one student returned her
card with £136 to go to the charity!. This is a
school record!
For more details visit www.readforgood.org 

The 2024 Yoto Carnegie Medal for Writing shortlist is (alphabetical by
author surname):  

 
• The Door of No Return by Kwame Alexander (Andersen Press) 

• The Song Walker by Zillah Bethell (Usborne) 
• Away with Words by Sophie Cameron (Little Tiger) 

• The Boy Lost in the Maze by Joseph Coelho, illustrated by Kate Milner  
(Otter-Barry Books) 

• Choose Love by Nicola Davies, illustrated by Petr Horáček (Graffeg) 
• Crossing the Line by Tia Fisher (Bonnier Books UK) 

• Safiyyah’s War by Hiba Noor Khan (Andersen Press) 
• Steady for This by Nathanael Lessore (Bonnier Books UK) 



Year 9 Options - Why choose GCSE Music? 

Music will provide transferable skills:
GCSE Music involves written, analytical, practical and social/personal skills.

Both employers and universities see creative subjects as assets:
Increasingly, employers and universities are looking for young people who have skills that
are learned through creative subjects: creative thinking, emotional intelligence,
adaptability, communication and tenacity to name just a few. And universities are keen to
attract students who have a well-rounded education and achieve good results, no matter
what the subject.
Music is an academic subject in its own right, but it actually benefits other subjects too:
A recent study in the UK found that playing a musical instrument appears to enhance
general performance in other subjects at GCSE as it benefits learning by activating all
areas of the brain; auditory (sound processing); motor (rhythm processing); and limbic
(emotions).

Where could GCSE Music lead?
• The arts/creative industries;
• Medicine, law, accountancy;
• Any other pathways.

Watch this helpful video to find out more…
https://youtu.be/IyTggl-uZzw?si=qTTQoZLEF0k3XU9R

Music News

Ms Deller, Subject Lead, Music



Religious Education News

Mr F McGhee, Extended Leadership and Head of Religious Education.

On Monday we were delighted to be hosted by one of our eight ‘sister’ schools,
Brentwood Ursuline, for a student conference. Our schools regularly work together to
support Ursuline Links and the Ursuline Education Community. Over the years a number
of our girls have attended volunteering projects here and abroad as well as deepening
their understanding of what it means to be an Ursuline student, facing the challenges of
contemporary living. Pupil delegates in Year 9 and 10 gathered to share their common
experiences of life in an Ursuline school, we were treated to a tour of the school and
pupils also discussed how we were developing and embedding the Ursuline Student
Profile and values throughout our various schools. 

Visiting another Ursuline school, as well as being surrounded by fellow 'Ursuline Sisters'
was a brilliant idea. The students from the other schools were really friendly and
amicable. The Brentwood Ursuline school's location itself was really big and a lot to soak
in, all in one day too, but extremely interesting. If I was to be invited to such a trip again,
I'd agree with no hesitation!
Shraddha P. Year 9.

Travelling to another Ursuline school in Brentwood enabled me to take more of an
understanding of what it means to be an Ursuline girl and helped me to understand the
student values more. I really enjoyed meeting different people from different Ursulines!            
Katherine L. Year 10



Religious Education News continued...

Ms Semambo, Teacher of Religious Education.

Christian Education Project: Workshops 
The Christian Education project were back in school to offer their ‘Prayer Spaces’
workshop during Lent. During the week RE classes were invited into the chapel moving
in a carousel between a number of tactile, interactive bases. The Prayer spaces are set
around different themes designed in conjunction with the school. 
This year our school theme was Peace. The pupils considered the need for ‘inner
peace’ as well as their deep concern for all international conflicts. One of our Ursuline
values is loving and compassionate, and the students were able to reflect on this too. 

Year 12 General RE Talk: Missio
We were delighted to welcome a representative from Missio to
give a Year 12 General RE talk on Monday afternoon. Missio is
the Pope’s official charity for international mission and
evangelism. Their mission is to; ‘Ignite God’s love by helping
local missionaries to work alongside global communities that
are poor or in need, regardless of their background or belief’. 
The talk began with a reflection on the life and work of St
Angela, her faith and mission, and her determination to fulfil
her vocation in an environment that was hostile towards what
she saw as her calling. The students were then asked to
consider what their own mission might be. What qualities have
they developed to ensure that they are doing the work the God
has called them to do? How will they discern the right direction
to take?
The talk ended with information about the work of the charity.
With a focus on their current projects supporting communities
through education and agricultural support in Northern
Nigeria. 
For more information about Missio, or to make a donation
please click on the link https://missio.org.uk/ 



Science News

Mr Uddin & Ms Agudelo

Forever blowing Bubbles! 
 
This week in Science club we looked at the Science of
Blowing bubbles, simple but very exciting at the same
time.  
 
Bubbles use elasticity and surface tension to form.  
A bubble is a thin film of soapy water. A thin layer of
water is sandwiched between two layers of soap
molecules. The shape of the bubbles is determined by
surface tension. This is what holds the bubble together. 

We thought we would try and blow bubbles inside
other larger bubbles, some were successful in this and
made multiple bubbles inside other bubbles, well
done! 

 



Science Week

Dr Osei-Owusu, Acting Head of Science

From the 11-15th March, the Science department celebrated
Science week with a number of activities on the theme
‘Time’.  Ms Tallat delivered engaging assemblies to KS3 and
KS4  students focusing on the theme throughout the week
and on the many events lined up as part of the celebration.
All year 7 students had the opportunity to make a time
chamber in their Science lessons, a  device that can be
used to capture time when creating drawings or images.  
Skills developed include teamwork and observation.

Year 8s explored the history of the universe and they
created a timeline of their own, ordering some events over
13.8 billion years back to the beginning of the universe.  This
involved , organisation, a lot of teamwork and skills in their
collaborations.

At lunchtime, students also took part in practicals
investigating rates of reactions(Chemistry), the effect of
caffeine from coke on reaction time (Biology), making and
testing a cotton reel car (Physics).  Many thanks to the
Science technicians, colleagues in the Science department
and our sixth-formers who made this event possible.

Feedback and photographs from the week:

I had a really exciting time testing out  the reaction time
experiment and learnt that whatever you drink beforehand
can impact your test overall.  The best part was getting to
drink the coke and seeing how fast I could catch the ruler.  
Annabel 10T

I like the coke reaction time experiment, it was fun.  Also in
lesson we did a Science Week theme lesson where we did a
time line of my life. Aleeza 8C

I liked the activities.  They were fun and I enjoyed them.  The
best part was the reaction time experiment.  I learnt that
people’s reaction get slower after drinking coke and some
people react very fast but other people are slow. Manahil 7T



Mr McGhee, Extended Leadership & Head of Religious Education

Sixth Form News

We are all aware of mental health problems among young people and the difficulty to
find professional and timely help.  On Tuesday, 12 March, our Year 13 students took part in
a presentation by Bernadette Fisher and Charlotte Walker about the work of BCCS
(Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society), a charity delivering mental health and
emotional wellbeing services in schools across Essex and East London, one of them being
our school.  BCCS provide one-to-one counselling and in-depth training programmes to
children, parents and staff in schools and direct therapeutic support to children and
families in house.  Bernadette stressed how the present cost of living crisis puts added
pressure on children and families.
After the talk she wrote “Thank you for the warm welcome we received today at UAI, Year
13 were  wonderful – responsive and respectful and a real credit to your school… Quite a
few students stayed to speak to us at the end, one is interested in becoming a trustee,
others showed interest in our work, and some girls would like to do some fundraising for
us.”
As part of their 40-year anniversary BCCS are promoting teddy bears for fundraising, so
watch this space for how our students will use them! 



Sixth Form News Continued...

Ms Basi, Head of Year 13

Last Friday, on International Women's Day, our 6th form students visited KMPG offices in
Canary Wharf for an empowering all female career focused workshop. Sessions were run
by people working for KMPG across all businesses. Students met with apprentices who
gave a guided tour of the incredible building and answered many, many questions on
their experiences of working in Canary Wharf on an apprenticeship scheme. Students
also completed a task where they presented their ideas on how they would solve various
issues such as increasing speed and help an ambulance can provide. All students gave
impressive, forward thinking and ingenuitive ideas which received very positive feedback. 

Students had the following feedback from the visit: 

Staff/helpers provided useful and valuable information about how it is working in KPMG
as a whole, the activities we completed helped us build on already existing skills of
teamwork and problem solving – Melissa 12C 

It was very informative and broadened my understanding of apprenticeships and
working in the city. It inspired me to consider a career in the finance sector and work in
such a office. – Mahima 12C

Students were inspired and excited about potentially working in the city in the future. 



Careers News

Ms Finlay, Careers Coordinator



Did you know…just registering your daughter for Free School
Meals means that our school gets extra money!!

You can register your daughter for Free School Meals if you receive any of these benefits:

• Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, as
assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods)

 • Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance

 • Income-related Employment and Support Allowance

 • Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

 • The guaranteed element of Pension Credit

 • Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual
gross income of no more than £16,190)

 • Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

If you want your daughter to have a free, healthy meal at lunchtime that’s great – she will get a
free meal (saving you more than £400 per year!). There is NO stigma attached and no one will

know because we operate a cashless payment system in our Dining Hall.

If you qualify but don’t want your daughter to have Free School Meals, please still register as the
school will get additional funding. Your daughter can still continue to have her packed lunch as

normal!

To apply please complete the on-line Free School Meals application on the Redbridge.gov.uk
website.You can apply regardless of which borough you live in because your daughter attends a

school in Redbridge. It is a simple 1-page form, so don’t delay, apply today!!

It is important to note that:

Taking the meal is recommended but not compulsory
Your daughter may receive additional help as a result of being registered, for example, help
with the cost of music lessons or school trips
No one will know and it will not affect any other benefits you are claiming
Registering your daughter for Free School Meals will bring in more money to our school. 

Thank you for your co-operation.






